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JESSA
What do you mean? Are you
imaginary?

AARON
No, come on Jessa. I'm serious.

JESSA
Look, just celebrate that you don't
have to deal with that bitch
anymore so you can find the next
one. 

Aaron sits back on the couch.

AARON
That's all I ever do is find the
next one. I want to find 'THE' one.

JESSA
There is no 'THE' one. You date
many and you just pick one that
brings something to the table, like
a Mercedes. 

AARON
What is this-the 50s?

JESSA
You're right; people don't date.
They just screw each other.

AARON
I don't want to just find a hole
for my dick, you know that. 

JESSA
I know or you would have lost your
virginity years ago.

AARON
Thanks for reminding me, yet again,
that I'm a virgin. Why not just
tell the world!?

GARETH (O.S)
We already know!

JESSA
Shut up Gareth.

GARETH (O.S)
Would you to just fuck already and
save us all some time!

AARON
Stay out of this!

GARETH (O.S)
Can't make me.
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2.

JESSA
I'll cook you waffles.

GARETH (O.S)
With strawberries?

AARON
For dinner?

GARETH (O.S)
Stay out of this!

JESSA
Of course with strawberries?

GARETH (O.S)
Deal!

Gareth turns some music on.

Aaron looks at Jessa as if he thought of a great idea.

JESSA
No.

AARON
Oh come on.

JESSA
No!

AARON
Just hear me out.

JESSA
Look Aaron, I know what you're
thinking. I've taught you many
things about sex. 

AARON
Yes, techniques, hotspots,
seducing, female trade secrets! 

JESSA
All to help you with someone else.
Not me. I'm not going to be your
virginity-snatching sex training
thing. 

AARON
Why not?

JESSA
Can't you see how twisted that is!?

AARON
Give me one reason why it's a bad
idea. We have sex, just once. 
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3.

JESSA
We've known each other since middle
school. We are FRIENDS we've seen
enough films to know things like
this only make things complicated.
Let's says we do have sex and you
want more or I want more. 

AARON
Come on Jessa, it could be fun.

JESSA
Aaron, this isn't like you're
trying to get me on a roller
coaster. You are trying to convince
me to let you put your dick inside
of me. 

AARON
Alright fine. I'll stop asking. 

JESSA
Thank you. You can come with me and
Sylvia, but don't expect some
cheesy scenario of everything
working out in the end. 

AARON
That's my point. You know I want to
lose it to someone I care about and
not some prostitute. That's you. 

JESSA
I was NOT a prostitute. When he
said he was in the trade I thought
he meant stocks!

AARON
No not!...wait, Jimmi wasn't a
stock trader? 

JESSA
Stay focused. 


